Your Ref:

Our Ref : IMF/JS Contact : Ian Fytche

Email: chief_executive@n-kesteven.gov.uk





18 September 2014

Dear Mrs Boone,

I am pleased to inform you that the application to designate a neighbourhood plan area in Silk Willoughby has been approved.

This application proposes to utilise the whole of the parish boundary of Silk Willoughby in its production of a Neighbourhood Development Plan. It is considered that the proposed boundary for this neighbourhood area (as confirmed in the 1:25000 scale plan) is reasonable and appropriate in the consideration of planning issues and accordingly there is no objection to this proposal.

As you are aware, Neighbourhood Plans must be in general conformity with the strategic policies in the development plan, in order to be capable of being supported on examination. With this in mind, the District Council is keen to work with you through the development stages of your plan and to provide you with any support and information you might need. The Community Initiatives Team is taking the lead on community involvement with neighbourhood planning and can be contacted on 01529 414155 or by email: community_initiatives@n-kesteven.gov.uk

I trust this satisfactorily explains the District Council's views on this matter. Should you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Yours sincerely

lan Fytche ¹ Chief Executive